
 

 

  EUREKA TOWNSHIP MINUTES JANUARY 8, 1996 
 
The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Schindledecker.  Present were 

Supervisors Johnson, Kadlec, and Smith, Clerk Leine and Treasurer Schulz.  
 
Supervisor Kadlec moved to accept the December 11, 1995 minutes as read, seconded by 
Supervisor Johnson and carried. 

 
Supervisor Smith moved to invest the $14,000.00 on hand, and add the $2,000.00 for 
1996 in a 6 month Certificate of Deposit.  This motion was seconded by supervisor 
Kadlec and carried.  The interest on this $16,000.00 investment will be paid to the 

Township's MMDA account. 
 
Supervisor Kadlec moved to accept the treasurer's report as read, seconded by Supervisor 
Johnson and carried. 

 
Bill totalling $10,038.86 were presented to the board for payment.  Supervisor Johnson 
moved to pay these bills, seconded by Supervisor Kadlec and carried. 
   

Martin Diffley, 25499 Highview Ave, Farmington, MN 55024 is asking the township to 
verify and sign a statement to the fact that there has been now weed spraying of the 
ditches along his land for the past 4 years.  Mr. Diffley is asking the state and the federal 
governments to certify his land as organic.  The town board searched records and bills 

pertaining to weed and brush removal.  A motion was made by Supervisor 
Schindledecker as follows: The Township has found no record of spraying the ditches on 
257th St. in section 21 for the past four (4) years. This motion was seconded by 
Supervisor Kadlec and carried. 

 
Be it noted, the town board has informed Mr. Diffley to post signs in the ditches on the 
county and township roads, stating the fact that the land adjacent to these ditches are 
classed organic and that the ditches are not to be sprayed. 

 
Crag Taylor, 2409 w 139th St., Burnsville, MN 55337, is asking if there is any buildable 
property on the 137.32 acres he owns at Essex and 235th St. in Section 11.  Legal on this 
land is as follows: W1/2 of SE1/4 of Section 11, Range 20.  The board determined there 

are two (2) buildable sites.  One site must be clustered to either 235th St. or Essex Ave.  
 
Supervisor Kadlec moved to allow long term C.U.P. that would hold all existing 
conditions and charge a one time fee of $50.00.  This would include all C.U.P.'s except 

mining and mobile homes.  This motion seconded by Supervisor Johnson and carried. 
 
Supervisor Johnson moved to adjourn, seconded by Supervisor Smith and carried. 
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